

Nick Gibb MP Minister of State for Schools

Sanctuary Buildings 20 Great Smith Street Westminster London SW1P 3BT tel: 0370 000 2288 www.education.gov.uk/help/contactus

Miss E O'Reilly, Bridgewater Primary School, Bridgewater Street, Manchester, M38 9WD

14 December 2015

Dear Miss O'Reilly,

I am writing to congratulate you, your staff and your pupils for the school's continuing improved performance in national key stage 2 tests.

Your school's results, as published on 10 December, show that you are amongst the 100 top performing schools based on sustained improvement in attainment at level 4 or above in reading, writing and mathematics each year from 2012 – 2015.

We want to ensure that every child has the necessary fluency in reading, writing and mathematics to give them a platform for success at secondary school and beyond. Your school's continuing improvement will provide this.

Thank you for your work in continuing the drive towards high standards of educational achievement, and congratulations again to you and yourstaff for your hard work and professionalism.

With best wishes.

Yours sincerely,

Nick Gibb MP